
1834 DESCRIPTION OF TRAILS OVER SANTA SUSANA PASS

A report, dated July 25, 1834, was prepared by the Mayor of the Port of Santa Barbara, Counsel Jose’ Maria Garcia, for transmittal to Mexico City on the Santa Barbara Presidio District. The report describes three routes from the San Fernando Valley over Santa Susana Pass.
“The middle road is the most frequently used, its starting point being beautified by a leafy grove of coast live oaks and sycamore trees. Starting the ascent, there is a spring of excellent but limited water. The ascent is rocky and difficult to the top, and the descent, although rough, is made pleasurable by a leafy grove and, halfway, a stream of delicious but intermittently flowing water. At the foot of the descent is a grove of the same species of trees and an abundance of pasturage. At the right of this road, there is another less steep climb, initially through rough vegetation. At a short distance, there is a running spring among native trees. This road merges with the first.
The third road is to the left (?). At its base there is a small grove of valley oaks. Ascending over wasteland, there is another small flowing spring halfway up among a few trees. The climb becomes increasingly difficult, hampered by rugged growth and boulders. This road continues until it joins with the other two to form a single route, which descends to a small plain. ...Nearby is a fine spring known as Las Lajas which provides water for the plantings of corn, beans, etc.”
From this description it is clear that three tracks extended from the San Fernando Valley side to the top of the pass. The Simi Valley side seems to have had only one route. One of the three routes must have been what later was referred to as the Stagecoach Road. My guess is that the Devil’s Slide route was the last one described. Trying to identify the other two routes would be interesting. It may be possible after a brush fire. 

Thrown in at the end is the comment about the agriculture associated with “...a fine spring known as Las Lajas...” which supported irrigated agriculture. It is possible that Jose’ Maria Garcia was not very familiar the Simi Valley and was referring to Arroyo del Las Lajas, now known as “Las Llajas.” Las Llajas Canyon carries water year round and could have provided irrigation water for the canyon below its confluence with Chivo Canyon. The spelling of Las Llajas is show on all the early maps during the Anglo-American period of settlement as “Las Lajas,” which means “layered rocks” in Spanish. “Llajas” is not Spanish for anything. It appears that the U.S. Geological Survey simply made a mistake.  
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